April 24, 1944.

Governor Homer L. Mbright, Baldwin, Kansas.

Dear Governor Homer K.:

I think your plan to appoint a committee of three to pass upon the students from Latin America would be a fine thing. I agree with you that the resolution would be perhaps to approve the plan to authorize the \$200. They, working with the new governor, could doubtless do the job. I would be happy to serve but since I am going out doubtless Gerald Hesse, the president elect, will be the man to carry on.

I think this committee should activate itself at once because of the fact that to get the best students it is necessary that we get our application in early. They are starting to fill these assignments beginning May 1st.

I am very sure that you can count on President Hesse for the Presidents Breakfast on Monday morning, May 1.

Roturily yours,

FCA:AH

President.